Black Knights Car Club
Estherville, Iowa
June 7, 2022

          The June 7, 2022 Black Knights Car Club Meeting was called to order by Erick Anderson, Vice-President at 7:00 pm with 18 present at the Estherville VFW. Denny Houseman, President was unable to attend the meeting.

Visitors:          Ron Duer was introduced and welcomed as a new member.

Secretary Report:          The May minutes were read by Gary Crandall, Secretary. The minutes were approved as read.

Treasurers Report:          Treasurer Bob L'Heareux was unable to attend. Dues can be mailed to Bob L'Heareux at 1517 250th Ave. Spirit Lake, Iowa 51360. Thankyou to everyone who has paid dues.

Correspondence:          Received thankyou from Tonja with Feed Our Children for our donation in May. July 22 will be St. Mary's Parrish canned goods cruise-in. Estherville denied our grant request for advertising money. They want the funds available to be used by new organizations not established clubs.

Old Business:          Working with a Estherville College Professor and a student graduate of design and programming to update and redesign our club web page. Want the site to be more user friendly. Want to be able to pull up on phone or computer and be a full screen. Want to have car show sponsors listed and recent pictures of club members cars.

New Business:          There have been suggestions to plan an activity on Saturdays after the Friday nights without cruise-ins and some activities during the winter months besides the monthly meetings. Arnold Park Green Space Constuction on schedule. Should be ready for the Lakes Car Show. Insurance has been requested. Spencer Airport has been notified about the Drags.

Other Business:          The 2022 Lakes Car Show trophy classes have been finalized. June 11 will be Spencer Fly Fest. Two more weeks to Back to the 50's. June 18 Well-Life-Assisted Living Cruise-in. Remember to pass out Estherville Corn Days and Lakes Car Show Flyers. The Estherville Print Shop and Erick Anderson have more if needed.

Adjourned:          Motion made and approved at 7:25 pm.

Submitted:          Gary Crandall, Secretary.
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